
Walpole Cross Keys Primary School 

Newsletter - 14th September 2018 

Welcome to all our pupils old and new, we hope you had a lovely summer break and feel 

ready for a new year of learning and lots of fun. 

 

We would like to give a warm welcome to Miss Saward (pronounced say-wood) who is 

our Teacher for Years 3 and 4.  We also have a few more new faces across the Trust 

who will be regularly coming to our school; Mrs Ward (Executive Deputy Head), Mr 

Yare (Cover Supervisor) and Sian Hayes (SEN Admin).   

 

As always, if you have any concerns please do speak with your class teacher in the first 

instance, they will endeavour to answer any queries and resolve any issues. 

 

Best Wishes, 

Ms J.Borley   

Executive Head Teacher 

Tel:  01553 828680     Email: office@walpolecrosskeys.norfolk.sch.uk 

Governors:  chairofgov@walpolecrosskeys.norfolk.sch.uk 

www.walpolecrosskeysprimary.co.uk 

 We have started most of our after 

school clubs.  Fencing will commence on 

Monday (17th).  There are still spaces 

available on some clubs, if your child is 

interested please speak with the office. 

 On Tuesday we held an information  

session for Kingswood.  If you were  

unable to attend you should have received 

an information pack and subsequent  

compliment slip with the itinerary.  If 

not, please pop to the office. 

 Bridget Jones came in Monday to deliver 

our assembly.  Bridget regularly visits our 

school to talk about various Bible stories 

with the children. 

 

Monday 

Sally Beadle Assembly 

Fencing Club (all years) 

Wednesday 

Football Club (Years 1/2/3/4/5/6) 

No Gardening Club today  

Kingswood Departure (Years 4/5/6) 

Thursday 

No Art Club today  

Tag Rugby Club (Years 3/4/5/6) 

Friday 

Kingswood Return (Years 4/5/6) 

 



A t t e n d a n c e 

w/c 10th September:   

       Reception:  97% 

Year 1:  97% 

Year 2:  97% 

Year 3:  100% 

Year 4:  91% 

Year 5:  97% 

        Year 6:  100% 

Congratulations Years 3 & 6 

 School Lunches:  All school meals must be booked by 9am every 

Monday for the whole week.  If you are ordering via ParentPay this 

must be completed by midnight every Sunday. 

 PE Kits:  These must be in school from Monday to Friday.   

 Drinks:  Please fill your child’s drink bottle up with water only.  They may have 

squash or juice with their lunch.   

 Absence/Appointments:  If your child is unable to attend school for any reason 

please let the office know by 9am.  If your child has a medical appointment you 

must notify the office in advance and bring in the appointment confirmation.   

 Medicines:  During school we are only able to administer medicines that have 

been prescribed by your GP.  If your child needs to have any medicine  

 administered please complete the necessary forms available from the office.   

Awards 

Each week our teachers will choose 

a pupil from their class who they feel has been 

their ’Star of the Week’.  They will also choose 

pupils who they believe have shown outstanding 

behaviour during the week to receive our new  

Behaviour Award.  Each child will then receive a 

certificate during our school assembly on Friday.  

This week’s stars are Auron (Yr2), Nellie (Yr5), 

Harry (Yr4).  Behaviour certificates were  

awarded to Noah (Yr1), Emie (Yr5) and Liene (Yr5).   

 

Well done everybody 

Uniform Orders 

If you require any items of 

uniform for your child please 

let the office know by  

Thursday 20th September. 

We have Midday Supervisor and 

Lead Midday Supervisor vacancies 

at our Clenchwarton Primary 

School.  If you are interested 

please visit the trust website 

www.westnorfolkacademiestrust.co.uk 

As you may know, all children are offered 

toast during their morning break.  This has 

previously been funded by a Jamie Oliver 

scheme, however, we now have no money 

left in the pot.  To enable us to continue offering toast 

the Trust have donated bread to the school.  We are  

kindly asking parents and carers for a voluntary donation 

of £1 per child per half-term to enable us to purchase 

butter.  Any donations should be sent in to the school at 

the start of each half-term.  Thank you for your support. 



Diary Dates 

*Please be aware that dates are for guidance only and are subject to change* 

Wednesday 19th September Kingswood (Years 4/5/6) 

Wednesday 3rd October Harvest Festival 9am 

*information to follow* 

Monday 8th October Cluster Tag Rugby (Years 5/6) 

St Clement High School 1:00pm-3:00pm 

*letter to follow* 

Tuesday 9th October Active Kids Festival (Years 1/2) 

Alive Lynnsport 10:00am-11:45am 

*letter to follow* 

Wednesday 10th October Lilac Moon Individual & Sibling Photos 

Thursday 18th October School Closed (Inset Day) 

Friday 19th October School Closed (Inset Day) 

Monday 22nd October  School Closed All Week (Half Term) 

Monday 29th October Back to School (Autumn Term 2) 

Thursday 1st November Cluster Cross Country (Years 3/4/5/6) 

St Clement High School 1:30pm-3:00pm 

*letter to follow* 

Tuesday 13th November Cluster Sportshall Athletics (Years 5/6) 

St Clement High School 4:00pm-6:00pm 

*letter to follow* 

Friday 16th November Immunisations Years R/1/2/3/4/5 

*letter to follow* 

Monday 3rd December Cluster Swimming Gala (Years 4/5/6) 

St James Swimming Pool 9:30am-11:30am 

*letter to follow* 

Friday 7th December Christmas Fayre 

*information to follow* 

Monday 10th December Whole School Pantomime Trip 

King’s Lynn Corn Exchange 

*letter to follow* 

Wednesday 12th December Christmas Play 2:00pm 

Thursday 13th December Christmas Play 2:00pm 

Thursday 19th December School Closed (Inset Day) 

Friday 20th December School Closed (Half Term) 

Thursday 3rd January 2019 Back to School (Spring Term 1) 


